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Meeting:	 June 17, 2017
	 at 9:30 AM

Location:	 Westway Christian Church
	 1701 West 27th Street
	 Scottsbluff, NE

Program:	 Installation of  Officers

Class:	 Open Sewing for Silent Auction
	
Head Hostess:	 Pat Kembel
Other Hostesses:	 Cindy Scheinost
	 Jacci Irwin
	 Adei Hill
	 Janice Casey
	 Wanda Mowry

Dear fellow quilters,

I have enjoyed being your president this year. I am so proud of all you. So much talent and support is 
evident in our guild. After the June meeting please plan to stay and spend an hour or so working on small 
projects for the Quilt Show. We need many small enticing objects for visitors to purchase. The quilt show is 
coming up fast. So finish your challenge quilts and sign up to work a few hours throughout the show. This 
guild show allows your talent to shine. It is a benefit to you to become actively involved in the guild. We need 
your skills and talents to keep the guild moving forward. Keep quilting and stay healthy.

							       Your President,
								        Dianne Cooper

2016-2017 Guild Officers

Dianne Cooper - President
Carol Leonard - President Elect

Kathy Nielson - Secretary
Jan Sears - Treasurer

Advisory Board Meeting
held

June 15th at Dianne Cooper’s
421 Lincoln CT #3

Scottsbluff, NE, 4 pm

All are welcome. 

www.prairiepinesquiltshop.com
Email:  prairiepines@embarqmail.com

1320 10th Street
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Meeting Minutes	 5/20/2017
	 First Presbyerian Church
	 Alliance, Nebraska
Call to Order
The meeting was called to order by President Dianne Cooper at 9:30 am. All were welcomed.  

Minutes
The minutes from the April meeting were offered for approval or correction. No corrections were noted. A motion was made 
and seconded to approve the minutes. A voice vote approved the minutes.

Treasurer’s Report
Jan Sears presented the bills since the last meeting for approval to be paid. A motion was made to approve the bills. The bills 
were approved and the Treasurers report was filed.

Reports of  Standing Committees
Raffle Tickets – LouEtta told the group that members have sold 30 more tickets since last month’s meeting. So far, almost 
one half  of  our tickets have been sold for this year.

Program Coordinator – Tina told the group that she is planning a group sewing activity for after June’s meeting. Members 
will work together to sew small items for the silent auction at the quilt show. Some of  the items are a cell phone holder, a small 
mug rug, gift card holders, and small table runners. She said prizes will be awarded. She also passed out a sign-up sheet for 
those planning on attending that afternoon.  

Community Service - Carolyn Nuss-Warren announced that 13 more Crumb Catchers were handed in to her since last 
month. This brings the total to 74 this year.

Fall Retreat – Marsha Hoisington announced that 15 members have signed up for the fall retreat.  The sign-up is now open 
to non-Guild members.

Hostess – Diane Renander thanked Jody Meer and her co-hostesses for the great refreshments. The next meeting is June 17, 
2017 at the West Way Christian Church. Head Hostess is Pat Kembel and co-hostesses are Cindy Scheinost, Jacci Irwin, Adei 
Hill, Janice Casey, and Wanda Mowry.

Block of  the Month – There were a total of  16 blocks turned in for this month’s block of  the month. The winner of  the 
blocks was Marsha Hoisington. The instructions were given for next month’s block of  the month. Anita Allen suggested the 
colors be a mix of  dark, medium and light greens.

Librarian – Gayle Rojas highlighted several new books in the library. She also showed the Guild the flyers advertising the quilt 
show in July. She asked members to take several flyers with them after the meeting to place in public areas in their towns.

Membership – Diane Downer announced that 41 members and 2 guests (ReBanna Harsh and Cindy Rahmig) were in 
attendance. Diane also announced that dues are now being accepted for next year. 

Quilt Show Chairman – Sharon Armstrong asked for volunteers to be contact persons for members of  the public that 
would like to submit quilts for the quilt show. Jan Sears volunteered for the Kimball area. Elaine Moore volunteered for the 
Alliance area. Patsy Sterkel and Sharon Armstrong volunteered for the Scottsbluff-Gering area. A volunteer is needed for the 
Bridgeport area. The deadline for quilt registrations is June 17. Quilt submissions are open Wednesday, July 12th from 5:00 to 
7:00 PM, Thursday, July 13th from 10:00 AM to 1:00 PM. Quilt Frames will then be set up. Friday, Saturday, and Sunday the 
show will be open from 12:00 to 5:00 PM. Shifts for volunteers will be 2 ½ hours. Volunteers are still needed – please contact 
Sharon. Lori Sanders said that more pot holders are being donated for the Silent Auction. She even has received the donation 
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of  a hand pieced, hand quilted quilt for the auction. She still needs two more volunteers to help with the Silent Auction. A 
display of  barn quilts is also being planned for the show. Marsha Hoisington will need easels to hold the display barn quilts.

Serendipity Quilt – The Serendipity quilt for 2018 was unveiled. Jody Meer did the quilting. All of  the people working on the 
quilt gathered for a photo with the quilt.

Website – Cindy Scheinost asked if  anyone was experiencing trouble with the website. If  you have had trouble, please contact 
her.

Door prizes – The winners of  the door prizes were as follows:  Meme’s Quilt pattern donated by The Quilt Stop – Carolyn 
Nus-Warren, Welcome Hanger pattern donated by The Quilt Stop – Kathy Graham, Flowers Table runner or wall hanging 
pattern donated by The Quilt Stop – Dianne Cooper, Oak Leaf  Cuddly Quilt pattern donated by The Quilt Stop – Kathy 
Streeks, Fabric Plate donated by Platte Valley Vac & Sew – LouEtta McHenry, Fabric Embellishing Book donated by Platte 
Valley Vac & Sew – Marsha Hoisington, 3 fat quarters donated by Platte Valley Vac & Sew – Mary Cerv,  a row of  fabric 
donated by Kathryn Weller – Marla Marx, a roll of  fabric and a pen donated by Kathryn Weller – Lori Sanders, a roll of  tri-
angles donated by Prairie Creations – Toni Lichius, $10 gift certificate donated by Prairie Pines Quilt Show – Wanda Mowry, 
A Patriots Dream Book donated by More Than Quilts in Sidney – Alice McCall, Flying Geese & More book donated by 
Pat’s Creative – Eileen Tystad, Disappearing Ink pen donated by Walmart – Rene James, Heat N Bond donated by Walmart 
– ReBanna Harsh, 3 Fat quarters donated by Walmart – Ann Kuncl, Wonder Clips donated by Walmart – Carol Leonard, 
Package of  needles donated by Walmart – Tina Graham, Simply Strings Quilt book donated by Anonymous – Patsy Sterkel, 
Katie’s Summer Day donated by Anonymous – Jody Meer, Floral Heart Wreath donated by Anonymous – Cindy Rahmig, 
Wagon Wheels Pattern donated by Anonymous – Vicki Wiens, Palomino Dreams quilt pattern donated by Anonymous – Liz 
Prochazka, Star Shine runners pattern donated by Anonymous – Sue Steele.
*If  you were a winner of  a door prize, please take the time to write a note of  thanks to the donor.

Fat Quarter Opportunity – Marsha drew Deb Mack’s name as the winner of  this month’s fat quarter opportunity.  

New Business 
The new officers are as follows: Carol Leonard – President, Lari Herman – Vice-president, Janice Casey – Secretary, and Patsy 
Sterkel – Treasurer. Carol passed a sheet around for the members to sign up for committees for next year. If  you have not 
signed up for a committee, please contact Carol to volunteer. Lari Herman read the list of  planned programs for next year. It 
was motioned, seconded and approved by voice vote to approve the listing of  programs for next year.

Show and Tell 
1.	 Pokey Davis presented a little boy’s “I Spy” quilt
2.	 Liz Prochazka showed a baby quilt that she would give away before our next meeting
3.	 Shirley Hanock showed a lap size “Wolf  Song” quilt
4.	 Kathy Graham showed a “Home” wall hanging, and her friends gave he going away blocks to make a “Remember 

Home” when she moves at the end of  the summer
5.	 Tina Graham, the teacher for last month’s class, and 2 of  the participants, Carol Leonard and Peggy Fowler, showed 

their completed duffel / tote bags
6.	 Wanda Mowry showed a “Jungle Animals” quilt that she will donate to Fallen Soldiers
7.	 Kathy Streeks displayed an applique quilt called “Spring Bouquets”
8.	 Nancy Leavenworth showed a Welcome sign with a fabric block background.

The business meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted
Kathy Nielsen

Thank You
f o r  t h e  d o n a t i o n s  o f  a l l  t h e  w o n d e r f u l

d o o r  p r i z e s !
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Treasurer's Report - May 2017

Beginning Checkbook Balance $ 8,924.39
Income:

Income went to savings for next year $ 0
Total Income $ 0
Expenses:

Sonya Buskirk - class/lecture $ 150.00
Presbyterian Church 100.00
Kim Cantrell - newsletter 100.27

Total Expenses $ 350.27

Ending Checkbook Balance $ 8,574.12

                               Savings
Beginning balance $ 14,378.15
     Interest for April $ 1.78
     Memberships 2017-18 1,050.00
     1 pin 5.00
     Raffle Tickets 30.00
Total Income $1,086.78
Ending balance $ 15,464.93

Savings Includes:
     Member Tickets for 2017 780.00
     Serendipity Tickets Sales 2017 351.00
     Membership for 2017-18 775.00
     Membership tickets for 2018 310.00
     Contingency Fund 9,000.00
     Un-committed Funds 4,242.15

$ 15,458.15

Jan Sears, PQG Treasurer 2016-17

Hello fellow quilters,
	 I hope the theme, Traditional Inspiration, Modern 
Interpretation, has inspired members to stretch their 
creative and quilting muscles! Our quilt show is near-
ing and of course we are needing all of our members to 
participate to make it another great show! Many mem-
bers have been busy preparing all year-Lori & Heather 
are bringing wonderful energy to the silent auction; we 
have a beautiful Serendipity quilt. LouEtta reported 
ticket sales are lagging so please get out there and sell! 
The funds raised by the silent auction and Serendipity 
quilt ticket sales provide the guild with the means to 
offer the fantastic learning opportunites we enjoy every 
year. Your support is essential.
	 Reminder:The deadline for quilt registration is the 
June meeting.  
	 The Quilt Show work sign-up sheet is in this news-
letter—thank you to everyone signing up at the May 
meeting. As you can see there are many gaps so please 
check your schedules and contact Lari Herman at 308-
760-0547; or Sharon Armstrong  308-641-5242; or sign 
up at the June meeting.
			         Many thanks! Sharon Armstrong

fabricfun@bbc.net

www.patscreative.com

www.plattevalleyvacandsew.com

Now accepting dues for next year!
Pay your dues before summer is over to receive the first 

newsletter of  the new year in September.
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2017 Panhandle Quilt Show Work Sign up
Gering Zion Church

Wednesday July 12th 5 - 7 pm Quilt Check In	 Saturday July 15th Noon - 2:30 pm
	 1.	 Irene Howard		  1. 	 Patsy Sterkel
	 2. 	 Rene’ James		  2. 	 Irene Howard
	 3. 	 Ann Kuncl		  3.
	 4. 	 Sharon Armstrong		  4.

Thursday July 13th 10 - 1 Quilt Check In	 Saturday July 15th 2:30 pm - 5 pm
	 1. 	 Anita Allen		  1. 	 Cindy Scheinost
	 2. 	 Judy Lood		  2.
	 3. 	 Shirley Hanock		  3.
	 4. 	 Sharon Armstrong		  4.

Thursday July 13th 1 till done Quilt Show Set up	 Sunday July 16th Noon - 2:30 pm
	      (Clean Frames, Set up Frames & Hang quilts)		  1. 	 Judi Lood
	 1. 	 Kim Cantrell		  2. 	 Wanda Mowry
	 2. 	 Barb & Lee Engbretsen		  3. 	 Diane Renander
	 3. 	 Deb Mack		  4.
	 4. 	 Peggy Fegler	
	 5. 	 Sharon Armstrong	 Sunday July 16th 2:30 - 5 pm
	 6. .			   2. 	 Sue Steele
	 7. .			   3. 	 Diane Renander - Pin Labels to quilts
	 8. .			   4. 	 Vickie Wiens Welcome Table
	 9. 		
	 10. .		 Sunday July 16th Quilt Show Break Down
				         5 pm till done
Friday Quilt Show Noon - 2:30 pm		  1. 	 Kim Cantrell
	 1. 	 Peggy Fegler		  2. 	 Barb Lee Engbretsen
	 2. .			   3. 	 Cindy Scheinost
	 3. .			   4. 	 Sharon Armstrong
	 4. .			   5.
				    6.
Friday Quilt Show 2:30 pm - 5 pm		  7.
	 1. 	 Toni Lichius (welcome desk)		  8.
	 2. .			   9.
	 3. .			   10. 
	 4. .

Many hands make light work! Please check your calen-
dars and plan on volunteering some time helping out 
with our quilt show. Its fun!
This sheet will be at the June meeting—if  you are unable 
to attend please contac:
Lari Herman @ 308-760-0547 or 
Sharon Armstrong @ 308-641-5242             Thank you! e1robinson@yahoo.com
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Kim Cantrell, Editor
800 19th Street
Gering, Nebraska  69341
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Tina will bring rotary cutters, mats, iron, and some rulers.
Bring ironed fabrics for helpers to cut out, or precut as follows:

Silent Auction - direct sales

Gift Card Holder
Two fat quarters will make a few holders. Iron a WONDER 
UNDER type fusible web to back of  ONE fat quarter only. 

Mini Table Runner
One focus fabric, 4 1/2” x 19”
One outer piece, 8 1/2” x 19”
OPTIONAL: 1” x 19” contrasting strip for piping edge
NOTE: We can make other sizes

Mug Rug
Seven 6” circles in various colors, be creative
21” piece of  rick rack to go around base circle

Feel free to bring your own projects to share.  
We will have some people sewing and some helpers to iron, cut out, etc. 

Participants:
Irene Howard	 Judi Lood	 Patsy Sterkel	 Carolyn Nuss-Warren*	 Diane Downer
Sue Steele	 Alice McCall	 Elaine Moore*	 Lori Sanders*	 Heather Harsh*
ReBanna Harsh	 LouEtta McHenry	 Barb Engebretsen	 Deb Mack*	 Sharon Armstrong*
		  Tina Graham*
* Will bring sewing machine	 Any questions, call Tina at 308-629-1162


